
 

   

Homestead in the Willows 
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      A Covenant Controlled Community for the Benefit of All 
www.homesteadinthewillows.org                

Next Regular 
Board Meeting 

6:30 PM 
April  8, 2024 

 

THE  MAY 

 HERALD  

DEADLINE IS 

APRIL 15, 2024 

PERIMETER FENCE PAYMENTS 
DUE APRIL 30, 2024. 

See page 5 for details about payment 
plans 

 
Village I and Willows End are separate 

Associations and are not part of the  
Perimeter Fence Special Assessment 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE: 
· Last day to order Boy Scout Troop 373 

flowers is April 2nd.  Email  
      flowersales373@gmail.com 
       

· Pre-school enrichment enrollment  
       on page 11 
 

· Swim Team info night on page 8 
 

· Tennis program information on pg 12 
 

· The Covenant Review Task Force walk is 
coming soon.  See page 23 for information 
and page 22 to volunteer. 

 

· Do you want to be a lifeguard at a  
       Homestead Pool?  See page 7 to apply 
 

· The community garage sale is coming.  
See page 25 
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      ASSOCIATION 
      NEWS 

MAY HERALD DEADLINE IS  
APRIL 15, 2024 

MANAGERS: 
Business Office       Katie Kidwell             303-793-0230 
                       businessmgr@homesteadinthewillows.org 
Landscape               Nancy Bauer               303-241-6212 
Tennis Facilities     Jill Ellsworth               303-808-4513 
Pool                        Jaylene Jones               303-617-0221 
ACC                      accmgr@homesteadinthewillows.org 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
President                James Keating              720-701-0463         
                                   pres@homesteadinthewillows.org  
                              Robb Origer                 303-668-0452 
 
Secy                       Ginny Karlberg            303-564-6336            
                                      sec@homesteadinthewillows.org 
Treasurer               Steve Bell                     303-886-1844 
                                    treas@homesteadinthewillows.org 
Mem at Large/      Michael Garnsey           303-210-9152 
                             member@homesteadinthewillows.org                               
COMMITTEES: 
ACC/Design Review;  Covenant Review Taskforce 
Swim Team,  Social Committee 
  All committee meetings are open to residents.   

REPORTS TO THE ASSOCIATION  When an 
Association member wishes to report observed problems 
or any concerns or helpful ideas pertaining to the  
assigned areas of responsibility of the Architectural  
Control Committee, Landscape, Pools, or Business  
Office, please include your name and telephone number-
when you call and leave a message so that we may  
return your call.  The Association does not act on 
anonymous calls. 

MOVING FROM HOMESTEAD?  If you move 
from Homestead and retain ownership of your home, it 
is your responsibility to pay the Homeowners dues.  
Remember:  Please notify the Business office of your 
new address.  Dues are always due March 1st.  If you 
are a Renter, you should forward all notices to the 
Homeowner. 
 
THE HOMESTEAD HERALD is published monthly 
for residents of Homestead in the Willows.  The  
Business Office is located at 5896 E. Geddes Ave., 
(West Pool House) Centennial, CO 80112.  News 
items or advertisements must be submitted by the  
15th of the month prior to publication.  Email  
businessmgr@homesteadinthewillows.org.                 
Call 303-793-0230 for commercial rates, ad sizes or 
other information.    

BUSINESS OFFICE HOURS 
5896 E. Geddes Ave. 

Hours:     Monday, Wednesday,  Friday 
                        9:00 am — 3:00 pm 
Phone:   303-793-0230 
Fax:         303-793-0109 
Email:  businessmgr@homesteadinthewillows.org 
Website:   www.homesteadinthewillows.org 

BOARD MEETING 

The next regular Board of Directors meeting for  
community input and manager’s reports will be                 

  Monday,  April 8, 2024 
              Business Office,  6:30 pm  

   

BOARD MEETING MINUTES:  In an effort to  
provide timely Board information to the Membership, 
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES of each Board meeting 
will be published in the next issue of the Herald.   
Official, approved copies of all Minutes will be on file 
and available at the Business Office.  
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Lap Swim Information 
If you want to participate in Lap Swimming during 
the 2024 season the office must have a lap swim 
waiver on file for you.  This form may be found on 
the HOA website by typing Lap Swim waiver into the 
search box, or in the grey mailbox outside the Busi-
ness Office doors. 
 
Lap keys will not be issued.  The pool will be ac-
cessed using the  OpenPath security system through a 
digital badge on your smartphone.  If you prefer not 
to bring your phone to the pool, key fobs will be 
available for sale in early May.   
 
In the meantime, please sign up for OpenPath app if 
you don’t have it already.  You can sign up by email-
ing businessmgr@homesteadinthewillows.org with 
your mobile number and your email address.  The 
office will send you an activation email that you must 
open within 6 days. 

  

     

   COMMUNITY  
   NEWS 
                                      

The Homestead Playgroup 
 

· We provide meet-ups for ages 0 - 6 

· We connect new families & experienced families 

· We explore parks & activities around town 

· We are here for you & your young family 
 
Email Ana or Kate at  
homesteadplaygroup@gmail.com to sign up or ask 
questions. 

CALL TO REPORT 
Waste Connections                                 303-288-2100 

      (HOA Trash Co.—Pick-up day is Wednesday) 

                      www.wasteconnections.com 

Airport Traffic Complaints                   303-790-4709 

Centennial City Services (24/7)             303-325-8000 

Vandalism or Speeders 

   Arapahoe County Sheriff’s Dept.          303-795-4711 

Street Light Problems:  

                              email odlighting@xcelenergy.com                      

Barking Dogs 

   Arapahoe County Animal Control        303-325-8070      

Pot Holes                                                 303-325-8000 

Hazardous Waste Pick-up                  1-800-449-7587 

Graffiti                                                     303-795-4711 

Water Breaks                                          303-770-8625 

Sewer Back-up’s                                     303-779-0261 

Div. of Wildlife -Coyotes                        303-291-7227 

Noise—Fiddlers Green                          303-486-8275 
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The Letter Below was mailed to all owners on January 22nd.  Please call the  
Business Office if you did not receive  it.  This notice does not pertain to 

 Village I Townhome Owners or Filing 19 
 

RE:  PERIMETER FENCE SPECIAL ASSESSMENT $3,100 

On August 22, 2023 the HOA membership voted to approve a special assessment of $3,100 to finance the 
replacement of the Perimeter Fence.  The assessment is due April 30, 2024 in full or according to the 
payment schedule below:   

IF PAYING IN FULL: 
PAYMENT DUE DATE AMOUNT 
April 30, 2024 $3,100     If you have already paid this assessment you may  
                  disregard this letter  
 
OR 
 
IF MAKING PAYMENTS: 
PAYMENT DUE DATE AMOUNT 
April 30, 2024 $516.67 
October 30, 2024 $516.67 
April 30, 2025 $516.67 
October 30, 2025  $516.67 
April 30, 2026 $516.66 
October 30, 2026  $516.66 
 
As with your annual dues assessment a late fee of $25 and finance charges of $0.68/day will be added to 
your account if payments are not received on the dates indicated.   
 
FAILURE TO PAY THE ASSESSMENT ON THE DUE DATE(S) WILL RESULT IN THE COLLEC-
TION PROCESS DESCRIBED IN THE ASSOCIATION COLLECTION POLICY.  

Homeowners have two options to submit payment: 

1. Electronically: Register on PayHOA (see HOA homepage for registration details - home-
steadinthewillows.org under the Dues & Assessments tab). Once registered, you can submit your 
payment electronically (ACH or Credit Card). Once logged in on your PayHOA dashboard, there 
is an option to “Pay Now.” Please note: A $1.00 processing fee is added to each ACH payment. 
A 2.9% + 30¢ processing fee is added to each credit card payment. 

2. Via Check: Please  mail (or drop off) your payment. Include your property address for proper 
credit to your account. All checks should be made out to Homestead in the Willows HOA and 
sent to 5896 E. Geddes Avenue, Centennial, CO  80112.   
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Homestead Hurricanes Annual Information Meeting  

Thursday, April 18, 2024, from 6:30 - 8:00 pm in the Homestead Elementary Gym  
ALL NEW AND RETURNING PARENTS  

  
Who’s ready for summer swim? Your Homestead Coaches and Parent Reps are ready for YOU! We can’t wait to fill 
you in on all the important happenings for our summer swim team. Make sure you attend the Information Meeting and 
Mixer on April 18th to hear about our upcoming season and meet schedule, important RMSL updates, volunteer posi-
tions, outings, Swim-a-thon details and much more. This meeting is for new AND returning families as many updates 
will be shared. Plus, you get to meet some of our incredible coaches. Also, we will have discounted Hurricanes spirit 
wear from last year as well as swimsuits to try on if you need to order for the coming season! There may be a few 
more surprises in store...stay tuned to the Hurricanes Facebook Page for more updates this month.  
 
Registration will take place through our website from April 25 at 9:00 pm through May 24. It is going to be a 
great summer Hurricanes!  

  
Practice Times 
Please note there is a change from the March 2024 Herald. We will not have different practice times on Mondays. 
Funday Mondays are a great tradition for Homestead swimming and only follow a winning swim meet! Let’s swim 
hard and earn our Funday Mondays (that will be held at our normally scheduled practice times). These times are sub-
ject to change. Safety and good learning experience are our main concerns. 

**Times are subject to change based upon the actual number of swimmers in each age group. Safety and good 
learning experience are our main concerns.  

  
If you are interested in becoming a Stroke Judge this season, please reach out to JP Lawless jplaw-

less01@gmail.com  

Afternoons (May 15-24) 3:30-4:15 pm 7/8 boys and girls 

Afternoons (May 15-24) 4:15-5:00 pm 6 & unders 

Afternoons (May 15-24) 5:00-5:45 pm 9/10 boys and girls 

Afternoons (May 15-24) 5:45-6:45 pm ALL 11/12, 13/14 & 15-18 

      

  SUMMER SWIM TEAM PRACTICE TIMES BY AGE GROUP: 

  MONDAY – FRIDAY 7:00 - 8:00 ALL 11/12 

  MONDAY – FRIDAY 7:45 - 9:00 ALL 13/14 & 15-18 

  MONDAY – FRIDAY 8:45 - 9:45 9/10 girls 

  MONDAY – FRIDAY 9:30 - 10:30 7/8 & 9/10 boys 

  MONDAY – FRIDAY 10:15 - 11:15 7/8 girls 

  MONDAY – FRIDAY 11:00-12:00 6 & unders 

  NO PRACTICE WEDNESDAY, JULY 3RD AND THURSDAY, JULY 4TH 
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Hurricane 2024 Event Schedule 
Day  Date  Time  Event  Location  

Thursday   April 18 6:30-8pm  Information Meeting & Mixer  Homestead Elem  

Thursday April 25  9:00pm Registration Opens! Website 

Monday-Tuesday  May 13 & 14  3:45 - 5:15pm  New Swimmer Tryouts  North Pool  

Tuesday May 14 5:15-6:00pm Meet Your Coach North Pool     

Wednesday-Friday  May 15-24  3:30 - 6:45pm  Afternoon Swim Practice  North Pool  

Saturday  May 25  6:00am - Noon  INTRACLUB MEET  North Pool  

Monday  May 27  No Practice!  Last Day for Refunds  

Tuesday  May 28  7:00 - Noon  Morning Swim Practice begins  North Pool  

Friday  May 31  6:00 PM  Pep Rally!!!  North Pool  

Saturday  June 1  6:00a - 2:00pm  
HURRICANE @ SUNDANCE 

HILLS 
Sundance Hills 

Tuesday  June 4  6:00 - 8:00pm  Star Meet (10 & under)  North Pool  

Wednesday  June 5  7:00 - 8:00pm  Stroke Clinic (11 & up)  North Pool  

Thursday June 6 6:00 – 8:00pm Hurricane Family Outing Pirate’s Cove 

Saturday   June 8  6:00a - 2:00pm  HOME v. HRTG GREEN  North Pool  

Saturday  June 8 6:00am  TEAM PHOTO  North Pool  

Tuesday  June 11 6:00 - 8:00 pm  Star Meet (10 & under)  North Pool  

Wednesday  June 12 7:00 - 8:00 pm  Stroke Clinic (11 & up)  North Pool  

Friday  June 14 During practice  Pancake Breakfast  North Pool  

Saturday  June 15  6:00a - 2:00pm  
HURRICANES @ BOW MAR 

SOUTH 
BMS 

Saturday TBD   Parent Party  TBD  

Monday  June 17 During practice  Individual/Age Group Photo  North Pool  

Tuesday  June 18  6:00 - 8:00pm  Star Meet (10 & under)  North Pool  

Wednesday  June 19 7:00am - Noon  SWIM-A-THON  North Pool  

Wednesday  June 19 7:00 - 8:00pm  Stroke Clinic (11 & up)  North Pool  

Saturday  June 22  6:00a - 2:00pm  HOME v. STONEGATE North Pool  

Tuesday  June 25 6:00 - 8:00pm  Star Meet (10 & under)  North Pool  

Wednesday  June 26  7:00 - 8:00pm  Stroke Clinic (11 & up)  North Pool  

Saturday June 29 6:00am-2:00pm 
HOME v. HOMESTEAD FARM 

II 
North Pool 

Wednesday/Thursday  July 3 & 4 NO PRACTICE - RESUMES FRIDAY, JULY 5  

Monday  July 8 6:00a - 3:00pm  13-18 RMSL Prelims  CCV  

Tuesday  July 9 6:00a - 3:00pm  8 & UNDER Prelims  HRTG GREEN  

Wednesday  July 10 6:00a - 3:00pm  9/10 RMSL Prelims  North Pool  

Thursday  July 11 6:00a - 3:00pm  11/12 RMSL Prelims  HOM FARM II  

Friday  July 12  5:00 PM  Pasta Pep Rally  North Pool  

Saturday  July 13 6:00a - 3:00pm  RMSL Finals  STONEGATE  
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Proud to celebrate our 10th year maintaining Willows in the 

Homestead greenbelts.   

We also do residential repair work. 

303-660-8360           since 1985 

waterketchsprinkler.com 



 

 15 

Landscape Logic  
by:Nancy Bauer 
 

Have you looked at your yard lately? 

 

Today, we require more of our landscapes than 

ever before.  Back in the day, they were more like a 
window dressing around a building.   They had a token 
tree or two, a few evergreen shrubs, maybe some  
perennials for color out front and a small flower bed 
for marigolds.  But today's landscape is not your  
grandmother's yard! 
 

Now we expect more than just one pop of color, like 
more shade to cut the AC bill in the summer and a 
livable area with outdoor ambiance where we cook, eat 
and entertain.  We want more curb appeal and  
increased property value. Low maintenance and lower 
water costs are also on the list.  
 

And beyond all those desires, we also ask our  
landscapes to clean the air, deal with the heat islands 
in cities, purify water as it moves through the soil, 
mitigate storm water, grow healthy veggies, attract 
pollinators and repel the deer that want to chew up our 
petunias.  
 
That's a tall order for a yard that once just sat still, 
looked kind of nice and had to be mowed once a 
week.  
 
So what's on your wish list for this year's gardening 

season?  Beginning this weekend, the productive 
hours of daylight will seem longer bringing more op-
portunity to survey the yard and explore new  
possibilities.   

Here are a few ideas to get you thinking:  

·  ID the worst eyesore in the yard and put it at the top 

of the to-do list. 

·  Decide what you want to see when you're sitting on 

the patio.  Is it more color, another tree or just a bigger, 
nicer patio? 

·  Could you change just one thing that would require 

less maintenance?  For example, is there a shrub you 
hate to prune because it has thorns?  How about replac-
ing it with a colorful and lower maintenance plant? 

·  Is it too dark in the areas where you would like to 

expand outdoor living?  Would it be more usable if there 
were outdoor lights? 

·  Can you find a place for the fire feature that is now 

on your outdoor living wish list? 

·  Also, walk across the street and look at your house 

with the perspective the neighbors have.  This is how 
they see your yard every day. Rate the curb appeal.  If it 
reminds you of grandma's place, think about a facelift. 

·   As with other projects, make the list, prioritize it 

and put the tasks to get there on the calendar.   
Before the growing season actually arrives is when we 
need to evaluate and make our plan.  With it in hand, 
there will be more purpose in trips to the garden center 
and the satisfaction of getting the yard of your dreams 
underway.  
 

April Landscape Tips 
·  Prepare to activate the sprinkler system. When your 
system is running make sure to walk around your prop-
erty to ensure proper coverage is attained. Look for 
leaks, broken sprinkler heads, and improperly directed 
heads. 
·  Although fertilizer should be used sparingly, lawns 
need supplemental nutrients to promote new leaf and 
root growth, and control weeds. Bluegrass and fescue 
lawns benefit from a twice– yearly dose of quick and 
slow-release nitrogen. It’s best to follow up by watering 
½ inch. 
 

(Continued on page 16) 
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·  Over seeding may be beneficial for areas in your lawn 
that are thin or suffer with damaged or bare spots. A 
perennial rye and bluegrass seed mix is recommended. 
Seeding can be performed in spring or fall. It may  
require both. 

·  Cut back perennials (except evergreen perennials that 
stay green all year long) with sharp pruners / scissors, 
remove dead plant material all the way to the ground. 

·  Prepare the soil for gardens. 

 

 
 
Dogs Spots 
Straw colored grass or dead spots with dark green  
borders are common in lawns of dog owners. The  
concentrated salts in the urine of dogs, particularly  
female dogs, cause these problems.  Water is the only 
thing that can reverse the effects of dog urine on grass. 
Do not apply baking soda, dish washing detergent, or 
products claiming to dissolve or leach the salts. They 
will be ineffective and compound the problem.  
Sometimes the damaged areas cannot be revived,  
making reseeding necessary. The damaged spots should 
be heavily watered with a hose for a few days before 
reseeding or re sodding. 
 

(Continued from page 15) 
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POOL PARTIES 
 
Interested in having a party at the pool this summer?  Pool parties can be scheduled through Front Range Recreation 
(FRR), our pool management company.  Homestead offers two types of Pool Parties:  after hours events in which you 
have the pool facility to yourself for your group; and parties during regular pool hours in which you share the pool 
with other residents.  Parties during regular pool hours are limited to 20 people including swimmers and require that 
you pay for an additional lifeguard to be hired during your party.  Both types of parties must be scheduled via a jot-
form link with payment through Stripe:   https://form.jotform.com/240706372948160. 
 
 Often residents think that if they are meeting several other resident families at the pool to celebrate a child’s birthday, 
they don’t need to make a party reservation because everyone involved is a resident.  However, when a sudden large 
group shows up to swim without making arrangements ahead of time the pool is unprepared and doesn’t have enough 
lifeguards to staff the pool safely. Even if your group is all fellow residents, a party needs to be reserved and a 
lifeguard hired so that the pool is staffed safely for all swimmers.   Homeowners who do not schedule parties  
during regular open hours but simply show up with a group, will be billed for a lifeguard by the HOA after the fact.  
Please do the right thing and pay for the extra lifeguard. 
 
To schedule a pool party at Homestead in the Willows go to :   https://form.jotform.com/240706372948160 or fol-
low the link on the HOA website found in the site directory.  You may also enter pool party in the search box. 
 
Call Front Range at 303-617-0221 if you have any questions. 
 
 No pre or post season parties are possible due to lack of Pool staff to clean and guard the pools. 
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SERVICES 

Advertising in the Homestead Herald does not constitute 
an Association endorsement of services promoted.  We  
strongly recommend before using any service homeown-
ers contact references.  Names listed have not been en-
dorsed or evaluated in any way. 

ENCORE MUSIC ACADEMY:  Affordable music 

lessons in the convenience of your home. Home school 

students welcome. Curriculum based  

guitar, bass guitar, piano/keyboard, and viola  

instruction. Call (720) 520-3800. 

 

SODERSTROM’S PROFESSIONAL  

PAINTING:  Specializing in residential home  

interior painting.  Drywall Repair, Quality  

workmanship, Quality Materials.  In Business 20+ 

years. Insured.  Credit Cards accepted.  Call for an 

estimate:   Dennis or Alan (303) 922-4441.   

MILE HIGH HOME SERVICES: Professional 

Cleaning Service.  Thorough and reliable with  

competitive rates. 

Call Susan 303-794-6805. 

 

LOKKEN PAINTING COMPANY:  Kevin Lokken: 

45 Years of  Custom painting experience. Interior and 

Exterior.  Free Estimates. Call: (720) 325-3750 or 

Kevinlokken58@gmail.com. 

 

ARBORIST CONSULTANT:  Jim McGannon.   

Site consultation, tree/shrub/landscape inspections,  

diagnosis, appraisals, landscape design  

(i.e. xeriscape), much more.  Certified Arborist and  

professional forester.  

Contact  forestermcgannon@gmail.com, 

303-526-1118, coloradotreearborist.com 

 

TEEN SERVICES 

 Advertising in the Homestead Herald does not constitute 
an Association endorsement of services promoted.  We 
strongly recommend before using any service homeowners 
contact references.  Names listed have not been endorsed or 
evaluated in any way. 

WINDOW WASHING:  Hi, We are Ryker Vancil and 

Connor Carlson.  We wash ground level  

exterior windows and would love to wash your  

windows. Please text 720-701-1490 for more  

information. 

  

BABYSITTER:  Hi! I’m Isabella Martini, and I am a 

Red Cross certified babysitter. I am 13 years old, and 

I’m going to be a Freshman at Creek. I would love to 

watch you children!   

Please contact me at 303-718-2062. 

  

PETSITTING SERVICE: 

Responsible and detail-oriented student with driver’s 

license providing personalized nurturing and reasonably-

priced pet care. Available evenings and weekends.  

Text Skylar: 915.248.8477 
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Volunteers Needed! 
 

The Covenant Review Task Force will be doing 
the annual site wide inspection late May – early 
June and is in need of volunteers.  
 
This is a short easily managed few hours of  
volunteer work and a good way to give back to 
your community. Volunteers walk in pairs and 
canvas a section of the community they do not 
reside in.  Volunteers may walk at their  
convenience as long as the review is completed by 
the due date. Materials and training provided and 
volunteers remain anonymous.  
 
Please consider volunteering for this important  
committee. And if you have someone in mind to 
walk with, please forward their information or 
have them contact the task force or office. 
Call the office or email the task force at  
hoataskforce@gmail.com with your questions or 
to volunteer. 
  

THANK YOU! 
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PROPERTY CONDITION: 

Dead Branches & Trees -  significant dead branches  on      

one or more trees 

 Shrubs/Vegetation -  dead and dying shrubs, 

                               -   overrun with weeds 

                               -   extending onto sidewalk  

                               -  extensive browning of junipers   

                                                                       

 Lawn  - significantly weed infested (dandelions, etc.) 

           - dirt patches 

           - dead grass areas 

          -  dry, burnt, in need of water 

  

Fence  - falling down 

            - missing or broken boards or rails 

            - pulling away from house 

  

General debris  -“ stored” around house or porch 

  

Mail box—leaning or crooked 

                -  in need of paint 

                 -  post or box deteriorating 

 Vehicles-Commercial or stored vehicles parked in view 

              - inoperable:  flat tires, expired tags,  or  

               Non-working  

 ACC guidelines are outlined in the Homestead  

Colonial Aesthetic which can be found on the HOA  

website at: www.homesteadinthewillows.org>Home 

Improvements 

  

All exterior changes to your home require an  

Application for Architectural Change for approval 

by the ACC even if they are as a result of a Task 

Force citation.  Applications are available at the  

Business Office or online.  The ACC is unable to  

accept emailed applications.  Please mail or deliver 

hard copies to the Business Office. 

THE COVENANT REVIEW  

TASK FORCE WALK   
 

It is not too soon to start thinking about maintenance 

issues for the exterior of your home that you want to 

address this spring and early summer.  As has been the 

process for the last few years, the Covenant  

Review Taskforce will be walking the community to 

review all homes and properties in late May and early 

June, helping to ensure that properties are maintained 

and high property values are retained.   

The items that will be considered are:  

 

HOUSE CONDITION: 

Paint   - faded or blotchy 

           -  chipping and peeling 

Siding -  rotting or deteriorating 

            - holes in view 

Window frames -  rotting  

                           -  paint chipping 

                            - missing or torn screens 

 Shutters -  broken/warped vanes 

               - paint chipping 

               - no shutters on the house. 

Garage doors/Garage Door Trim  

                -  paint peeling or chipping 

                - faded or blotchy 

                - broken, crooked, dented 

Roof -  missing shingles 

         -  gutters missing or deteriorating 

  

Driveway/Walkway -  heaved and buckled 

                                  - heavy oil stains 

                                  -  badly flaked 
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SUMMER IS COMING...DO YOU HAVE THE OPENPATH APP? 

 Homestead uses a mobile access system to the swimming pool and tennis court gates at North, South and West. 

Openpath uses a digital badge and patented triple unlock technology that is a fast, reliable mobile credential system 
that will help us conveniently monitor access and improve security. 
If you are new to the neighborhood or didn’t get around to registering last summer please email the  
Business Office at businessmgr@homesteadinthewillows.org with the following: 

· List all members that reside in your household and provide a date of birth for each user under the age of 18. 
Children 10 years and younger will not be issued individual access and must be accompanied by an adult.   If 
you have a full time summer caregiver who is not a member of your family you may include that person but let 
the office know he/she is a caregiver. 

· Provide an email address for every user 10 years of age and older who will need individual access to the 
pools and tennis courts. Openpath will need an email address per user as a single mobile credential is only valid 
for a single email address. Each mobile credential will only be able to put onto a single mobile phone. This 
means that multiple people won’t be able to use the same mobile credential. For children – do not provide a 
student school district issued email address as there  are security features that can prevent receiving emails 
from Openpath. 

· The Openpath technology can only be used with a smartphone. If you or any members in your household do 
not have a smartphone, contact the Business Office and a key fob can be issued to you that will perform the 
same function as the mobile badge does. There is a $20 charge per key fob. 
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HOMESTEAD IN THE WILLOWS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 
Annual Homeowner Meeting – March 11, 2024,  7:00 P.M. – Unofficial Minutes 

 
 CALL TO ORDER: Homestead Board Treasurer, Kelly McCormick, called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. Boy 
Scout Troop 373 performed the opening flag ceremony with recitation of the "Pledge of Allegiance.” The honor guard 
included Noah and Harrison Kleman, Viktor Heitz and Brayden Kakel who led the Color Guard.  The Board thanked 
the Boy Scouts for their service to the community.  
 
BOARD MEMBER INTRODUCTIONS: Ms. McCormick welcomed the homeowners present and explained that 
Board President James Keating was absent due to illness.  She introduced outgoing Board Member, Chris Evans and 
current Board Members, Michael Garnsey, Ginny Karlsberg and Steve Bell who had been appointed to replace her as 
Treasurer on the Board in February.  
 
MANAGER INTRODUCTIONS: Ms. McCormick introduced the Managers:  Business Manager, Katie Kidwell, 
Landscape Manager, Nancy Bauer; Pool Manager, Jaylene Jones; Tennis Manager, Jill Ellsworth; and ACC Manager, 
Emily Maxfield. 
 
PROSPECTIVE BOARD MEMBERS:  The Association had three candidates running for the open Board position 
and Ms. McCormick asked each candidate to introduce themselves and summarize their background.  Candidate  
Samia Nash introduced herself as a resident since 1998.  She and her husband raised two children who attended 
Homestead Elementary and participated in the  Homestead Hurricanes Swim Team.  Professionally Ms. Nash has 
worked for CPA firms as a Director of Operations and has also been a Human Resources Director for a Medical Re-
cruiting firm before retiring in 2023.  Candidate Erik Nash introduced himself as Samia’s husband, also running for 
the open position.  He has a BA from the University of Colorado, Boulder and has spent his career in Telecommunica-
tions as an engineer.  He is currently a consultant.  Candidate Rob Origer introduced himself stating that he and his 
wife Rachel have two children and this is their second time living in Homestead.  After being transferred a few years 
ago he was offered an opportunity to return to the Denver area and agreed to do so if they could find a house in Home-
stead!  Professionally Mr. Origer has worked for Dish Network where he leads manufacturing, distribution and in-
home service teams.  He also has prior Board experience in industry.  Ms. McCormick asked that all homeowners to 
complete their ballots and pass them to the center aisle where they were collected by the managers to be tabulated.   
 
APPRECIATION OF OUTGOING BOARD MEMBER:  Vice President, Chris Evans thanked Kelly McCormick 
for her service noting her contributions as Treasurer and her work on the Perimeter Fence replacement.  Kelly had 
organized the volunteer fence committee who evaluated prospective fence materials and obtained the proposals for the 
Trex Fence.  Both Kelly and James Keating carried the fence replacement project over the finish line.  She was re-
sponsible for securing the Line of Credit that allows homeowners to make payments on the Special Assessment and 
was also instrumental in finding a new auditor and new bookkeeping services when the Association existing vendors 
retired. Using her CFO skills Kelly has fine tuned the HOA budget ensuring it is based on actual spending and devel-
oped the spreadsheet and has implemented new billing and payment systems to update the HOA bill pay and check 
writing.   Member at Large, Michael Garnsey thanked outgoing Board Member Chris Evans for his service to the com-
munity.  Chris volunteered on the Architectural Control Committee when he first moved to Homestead six years ago.  
From there he moved on to serve on the Board of Directors where he established an appeals process moving them out 
of the regular Board Meetings so that the Board could focus on the business and goals of the community.  He worked 
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with former BOD President Donald Luther to update the Covenant Enforcement Policy and has reviewed countless con-
tracts for the community.  When the community expressed an interest in snow removal Mr. Evans found the snow remov-
al company currently used and he has also represented the HOA in mediation and small claims court to save the HOA 
legal fees. 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE PRESIDENT:  Ms. McCormick summarized the 2024 goals the Board has for the commu-
nity.  She thanked President James Keating for his work on the Perimeter Fence Project noting that James met weekly 
with Split Rail Fence, handled much of the inquiries or  correspondence from homeowners and spent countless hours ex-
plaining the rationale and funding to homeowners. Without his work the fence project would not have gone forward.  Ms. 
McCormick went on to explain that Mr. Keating planned to implement a training program for Board volunteers which 
began with the training of new member Steve Bell as Treasurer.  The Board also hopes to find a workable process for 
online ACC submissions although the various documents and samples needed to evaluate an application continue to make 
online submissions problematic.  Ms. McCormick noted that the retirement of the HOA auditor and bookkeeper drove the 
change to a new accounting group and transition to Quickbooks Online.  These changes will allow the HOA Treasurer to 
see the state of the HOA financials in real time instead of waiting for end of the month financials. 
 
COMMITTEE INTRODUCTIONS:  Member at Large, Michael Garnsey explained that three committees operated 
under the Board of Directors:  The Swim Team, the Architectural Control Committee (ACC) and the Social Committee.  
He explained that the ACC was the biggest volunteer commitment in the HOA noting that since 2020 they had experi-
enced a 50% increase in applications and now processed over 300 annually.  Mr. Garnsey reminded the membership that 
the HOA Governing Documents required the appointment of the ACC by the Board of Directors.  He then explained that 
the annual Covenant Review Taskforcce was also an industry best practice.  Every property is reviewed once annually at 
the same time.  Homestead does this through volunteers rather than paying for covenant enforcement.  The committee 
needs as many volunteers as possible and he encouraged homeowners to add their names to the sign up sheet in the back 
of the room.  The volunteers walk in pairs in a section of the neighborhood they do not live in so that citations are as fair 
as possible.  If homeowners want to dispute a citation they have the right to appeal to the Board. 
 
Mr. Garnsey introduced  Swim Team Parent Representative Kristen Kraus, introduced herself and her fellow parent reps, 
Michelle McCleary, Jenny Blackburn, and Erin O’Flaherty.  Kristen informed the community that the coaches for the 
2024 season had been hired and explained that the swim team was very mindful that the swimmers represent the neighbor-
hood.  The Rocky Mountain Swim League is developing guidelines for a code of conduct to ensure teams represent them-
selves positively in the community and the Hurricanes fully support that although Kristen noted Homestead has a great 
group of swimmers who always make Homestead look good.  The Hurricane Info night will be held in early April and 
anyone with a new swimmers should plan to attend.  Homestead will host four home meets this summer and practices will 
start in mid-May.  The Hurricanes are always looking for new parent reps so please volunteer! 
 
Mr. Garnsey introduced Social Committee co-chair Olivia Phillips.  Oliva introduced herself and explained the Social 
Committee was responsible for community activities such as the Food Truck nights, the July 4th festivities and more re-
cently the very popular Holiday Carriage Rides which served 350 people last December.  She reminded the membership 
the next event would be the Egg Hunt on March 23rs.  Oliva concluded by thanking the Board of Directors for their help 
and support. 
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PERIMETER FENCE:  Ms. McCormick summarized the Perimeter Fence project.  The Board had hired Split Rail 
Fence Company to install the new fence.  Ms. McCormick went through the financials of the project:  The base 
amount of the contract for the fence was $2.1 million with a “not to exceed” amount of $275,000 for unexpected ex-
penses such as hydro-digging around utility lines and traffic control expenses.  The Association has not had to use 
very much of the $275,000.  The projected interest expense is $250,000 but again because of so many owners paying 
in full early and careful cash management, Ms. McCormick does not expect the interest expense to reach $250,000.  
She also doesn't expect the full $100,000 budgeted for landscape repairs to be spent either.  There is a small section of 
fencing along Homestead Parkway that has not been completed because that property has a retaining wall that does 
not permit the posts to be installed in the usual way.  A workaround is in development and the last section of fence 
will be installed when that is ready.  Ms. McCormick is optimistic that the Board will be able to cancel the final fence 
payment and refund the same amount to owners who paid in full but the HOA will need to wait until 2026 to confirm. 
 
Questions:  
1. Is the retaining wall on HOA property?    Yes 
2. There are areas where homeowner fencing meets the HOA fence that don’t match.  Also sections along 
Costilla Avenue that don’t have perimeter fence.  Is there a provision to make these area match so the fence 
looks more uniform?   No, the HOA installed the new Trex fence everywhere the existing perimeter fence was in-
stalled.  Ms. McCormick explained the Board’s understanding was that when the HOA took over the installation and 
maintenance of the Perimeter Fence they did so only in areas where the fence could be moved onto HOA property.  
The areas mentioned are on private property and the Board cannot compel a homeowner to change the fencing he paid 
for to match the HOA fencing. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT:  Ms. McCormick then reviewed the HOA Financials noting that the budget is available for 
homeowners in the Business Office.  She explained that the Board chose not to increase the dues in 2024 because of 
the fence assessment, however the Board did include the $100 fence maintenance assessment that had stopped being 
collected for several years.  The Board believes that if this maintenance assessment continues each year then in 30 
years owners won’t have to be assessed as they were for this fence.  Ms. McCormick presented the 2024 budget ex-
plaining the 2023 budget produced a $474,478 surplus.  This was due in part to lower water expenses thanks to the 
rain last summer.  Ms. McCormick reminded the membership that the Board has obtained a Reserve Study in 2018 
that identified the remaining useful life and estimated replacement cost of the HOA buildings, pools and other ameni-
ties.  The expected contribution to the reserve fund for 2024 is $349,000. 
 
Questions:   
Does the Board have a policy requiring them to obtain multiple bids?  The Board has no formal policy but usually 
gathers multiple bids where possible.  The HOA does use preferred vendors but does occasional market checks as 
well. 
Why doesn’t the Board look at the budget quarterly?    The HOA doesn’t have a system that allows the Board to 
do that although with the implementation of Quickbooks Online the Treasuer will be able to see the balances immedi-
ately.  The Board does not want to generate big surpluses but it’s also hard to project an accurate budget in October 
before the year’s spending is complete.   
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Does the Board have a balance of the reserve fund surplus?  The reserve fund for fence maintenance totals 
$301,000 and the general reserve fund surplus is about $170,000.  The general reserve fund balance is approximately 
$350,000 which is not excessive for a community of our size with aging capital infrastructure. 
I don’t see a line item for interest income?  The HOA is earning 7.5% in the reserve fund. 
 
HOMEOWNER COMMENTS/QUESTIONS: 
1.  What is the status of Application fees for ACC applications?  The ACC is still working on that.  The ACC will 
likely implement a fee on applications for large remodels because of the time it takes to review such projects.  There 
may be fees on smaller projects as well but nothing is definite yet. 
2.  What prompted charging fees for ACC applications?  Prior to the hiring of the ACC manager the HOA had 
enjoyed the volunteer services of a resident who provided her time as a gift to the community.  When she resigned the 
Board realized a paid manager was needed as no other volunteer was willing to take on the work.  More and more 
owners are choosing to remain in Homestead and add significant additions to their homes.  These projects take a lot of 
time to review.  The Board and ACC surveyed other communities who routinely charge for applications.  
3.  If you are cited by the Covenant Review Taskforce for a violation that requires an ACC application will you 
still have to pay an application fee?    Yes.  The point of the Taskforce is to note properties in disrepair.  If you need 
to submit an application the fee will be charged just as it would if you were making the change without having re-
ceived a violation notice.  Not all citations require an ACC application. 
4.  The date the taskforce walks, matters.  Last year I was cited for violations that had occurred due to a recent 
hailstorm.  The HOA does the best it can.  Yes, often the evaluation is done while a shrub is still dormant or just after 
a hail storm but the volunteers are given a short window in which to complete the process in order to allow homeown-
ers the summer to repair their issues.  If an owner was cited for chipped paint, the HOA wants to give them plenty of 
time to make their repair before weather prevents them from doing so. 
5. A homeowner commented that she liked reading the unofficial minutes of the ACC meetings in the  
6. Homestead Herald.   
6.  A homeowner commented that the Taskforce should say “thank you” when a homeowner notifies them that 
they have repaired a violation.   Noted.   
7.  In late 2022 a branch from a  dead tree on the HOA greenbelt fell on my tree and damaged my tree.  Now I 
think another tree branch could do the same thing.  Please send your address to the Business Office and the Land-
scape Manager will take a look. 
8.  Several trees have been removed along Quebec and Dry Creek.  Landscape Manager Nancy Bauer replied that 
area is on her list for replacement trees this year. 
9.  A homeowner commented that overgrown trees will become a bigger hazard as the years go on. 
10.  I am an interior perimeter fence owner and when we bought the house our lot was more expensive because 
of it’s access to and view of the greenbelt.  Both of these things have been taken away from us because of the 
new interior fence height of 6 feet.  Also I had to pay $1000 for a gate to maintain that access.  The purpose of 
the Perimeter Fence should not be to take this amenity away from interior property owners.   That is disappoint-
ing.  Most owners welcomed the increase in fence height and its understandable that if you didn’t want that it would 
be disappointing. 
RAFFLE RESULTS:  Homeowner Kurt Besch won the drawing for a 50% rebate on his 2024 HOA dues. 
ELECTION RESULTS: 94 Homeowners were in attendance.  Rob Origer was elected with a combination of 96 
ballots and proxies providing enough votes to satisfy the quorum requirement of 90.   
CLOSING REMARKS:  Mr. Evans thanked everyone for attending and adjourned the meeting at 8:26 p.m.   
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